July 1, 2016
Dear Cleveland Residents:

Congratulations to the new royalty members: Miss Cleveland-Kira Saling, Jr. Miss-Baylee Jacobson, Princess-Mia Christy, Little Miss-Olivia Grant, Tiny Tot-Bristol Ward, & Miss Congeniality-TiaLynne Moosman. A special thank you goes to Bit Sitterud, Brooke Peterson, Ashlee Stansfield, Kisty Ward, Cindy Ward, Kim Rasmussen and their helpers for a beautiful pageant.   

We kick off our pioneer week long celebration with the 4th annual “Family Pioneer Night” at “Oville” (Owen Olsen’s Pioneer Village, located at 305 E. Main, Cleveland.)  The activity will start at 6:00 pm on Monday, July 18.  There will cowboy poetry, wagon rides and a dutch oven contest.  Enter your best recipe by July 11 for only $10.
On Tuesday, July 19 at 6:00 pm there will be a 10 or 20 mile bike ride and also a sidewalk ride for the kids (parents must accompany their children on this ride), please meet at the Main St. Park.  Helmets are required for all riders.   There are no registration fees and you can win prizes.  Root beer floats will be served to all bike riders afterwards.    Kim Player is in charge again this year, please call her at 653-2440.  
 The Family Barbeque will be on Wednesday, July 20 and will start at 6:30 pm at the Main Street Pavilion.  The Cleveland Community Band and the Glee Club will perform. There will be prize drawing for Boondocks tickets. 
On Thursday, July 21 will be a 3 on 3 basketball at the Main Street basketball court.  For info, contact Rachel Hallows 653-2344 or Michael Taylor 653-2760.  A movie in the park starts at dusk.  The movie will be “Home”. Concessions will be for sale during the movie.  

On Friday, July 22, the bike races for all the kids will start at 5 PM at the pavilion.  The Lamb Fry will start at 6 PM and is potluck.  Someone will be calling soon to assign potluck dishes.  If you don't receive a call just bring whatever you would like.  A few ideas... fruit salads, fresh fruit, any dessert, veggies from your garden, jello salads, pasta salads, just about anything will do.   The cost of dinner is $8 per person and $35 per immediate family without a potluck dish.  The price for dinner with a potluck item is $5 per plate and $25 per immediate family. We need and encourage everyone to bring a potluck dish.  Without your help, our lamb fry would not be possible. Remember when you drop off your potluck dish, a ticket will be given to you. Give the ticket to the person taking money and this will ensure that you get the discounted price.  Be sure and write your name on your dish, pan or bowl, and be sure to get it before you leave.   The Cleveland Community Band will perform at 8pm. 
Saturday, July 23 will be breakfast, parades, ping-pong ball drop, games, races, lunch, horse shoes, bouncy house and much more will take place as scheduled.  Emergency Preparedness will be at the lower soccer field from 12-2 with Guardian Flight and rope course.  The Co-Ed softball games will start approximately 3:00 pm.  If you are interested in putting together a team, please call Kristen Vose at 749-2102.  Pre-register by July 7th.  Entertainment at the school yard will start at approximately 7:00 pm.   Bring your chairs and blankets and get a good spot for music & fireworks.  Seating is also available on the lower ball field, south of the school.  Please stay on the west side of the ball field to give the required safety zone for the fireworks. Concessions will be served right up until the fireworks start.  Fireworks will start at dusk.   
New this year is a raffle for a Yeti 65 cooler.  Get your tickets for $5 each or 5 for $20 from the town office, Grant Automotive in Castle Dale, Terrill Rasmussen, Chantelle Erni or Tricia VanWagoner. 
We are proud to announce that Blake Gardner is our Honored Citizen this year.  We appreciate all his service to our community over the years in many different capacities.  
The Town Council would like to thank you for the hard work that goes into making your yards look great.  Thank you for making our town beautiful.    Remember there are ordinances in place regarding weeds and animals.  For more information, please visit our website at www.clevelandtown.org.  

We also wish everyone a safe summer and a great JULY 24TH HOLIDAY.  
                                                                                       CLEVELAND TOWN COUNCIL

                                                                                       Kobi Erni, Mayor, Verla Jensen, Michael Taylor,
                                                                                       Tonya Clifford, Joe Wandell, Council members
